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Garden Club of Harrington Park
 “January in the Garden”
      Some Helpful Tips…

* English ivies should have plenty of light but not too much heat at this time of year, so keep them off of radiators or other appliances. 

* Poinsettias often drop their leaves when the flowers begin to fade, which is usually a few weeks after Christmas. This indicates the plant is going into its natural resting period. 

* Do not water African violets from overhead. It is better to water a tray underneath the plant because overhead watering may contribute to crown rot of the plant. After 1/2 hour, remove any excess water that may remain. 

* Hyacinths will flower on short stems unless the bud is made to develop in the dark. As soon as the young leaves start to unfold, and the buds appear, cover the pot with a cornucopia of paper or and inverted pot. When they spike has reached the desired height, remove and enjoy. 

* When there is a warm spell and the ground is not frozen, make sure you water foundation plantings that may have gone into winter on the dry side due to the overhang of your house. 

* Snow should not remain on evergreen hedges because when it gets wet and heavy during a thaw, it may break branches and leave the plant unattractive. Removal can be done lightly with a broom by starting from the inner part of the plant and pulling outwards. 

* Branches of Christmas trees can be used for a mulch over roses, bulb beds, rock gardens and perennials. The boughs make a light, airy mulch which is most desirable. 

* The dormant pruning of ornamental trees and shrubs can be done at this time. Take a close look at the branching structure of the plant, and always remember to step back and look at the plant after each cut to see what has been removed and where the next cut should be. 

* Old Christmas trees can also be a good shelter for birds during the winter, so don’t dispose of them so quickly. 
* Plan to read a few gardening books this winter as well as all of those catalogs that have come in the mail over the past two weeks. There is plenty to learn, even for the most seasoned gardener. 
* Begin your gardening almanac or notebook at this time of year. Note temperatures, rainfall and begin to write down your plans for the new growing season. This will be an invaluable resource for you in the coming years. 
